AT THE PUBLIC MEETING

of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

at 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 p.m.

on the 3rd day of March, 2014

Present


Wayne C. Booth, Supervisor





Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Councilman



George A. Woolsey, Sr., Councilman





Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman




            Paul I. Ruggiero, Councilman

Also Present

Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town


James Osborne, Town Engineer



Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk



Jeanne M. Patterson, Deputy Town Clerk

      Meeting called to order at 7:05 p.m.


1. ROLL CALL

The results of the roll call appear above.

2. PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG


Terry Booth, the spouse of Supervisor Booth, led us in the pledge.
3. MOMENT OF SILENCE
4. CHANGES TO AGENDA


Add on:  new 8C:  Authorize Obtaining Civil Service List for Full Time 
Police Dispatchers


Add on:  new 13B:  Accept Bids for Bus Trips


Add on:  new 14:  ANIMAL CONTROL:  Begin Process to Hire Animal 
Control Officer


Add on: new 16:  RESIGNATION: 

A.  Comments from Town Supervisor 


B.  Comments from Town Councilmembers & Town Clerk


C.  Vote on Resignation


Delete:  9A:  (Highway) Lease of Additional Radios

5. APPROVAL OF AUDIT

MOTION to approve the audit in the amount of $171,402.29.  Motion made by Councilwoman Greene, seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

There were no exceptions and there was no discussion.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.

Motion passed:  5 yes, 0 no, 0 abstain, 0 absent.

6. (7:00 P.M.) PUBLIC HEARING:  Proposed new Local Law Amending Off Street Parking Regulations
A.
Public Hearing

The Town Clerk reported that all the legal requirements for posting and publishing the notice of this hearing have been met.  The notice was posted on the bulletin board in Town Hall and on the Town web site, and was published in both official newspapers.  In addition, hearing notices were mailed to the Town or City Clerks of all adjacent communities, and to the County Clerks of Orange County and the adjacent counties of Ulster and Dutchess. 

MOTION to open public hearing at 7:10 p.m.  Motion made by Councilwoman Greene, seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Council-woman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.

Motion passed:  5 yes, 0 no, 0 abstain, 0 absent.
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Supervisor Booth and Attorney for the Town Taylor stated that work on this proposed law has gone on for a long time.  There is a definite need for legislation of this nature.  Supervisor Booth invited the public to comment:

Donald Greene of Chapel Road spoke in opposition to the proposal.  He said that some people do not have the ability to park their recreational vehicles other than in the front of the house.  Furthermore, there is no enforcement of the existing law and he doubts that Code Compliance will have the wherewithal to enforce this new law.  Mr. Greene is concerned that his house is not set back far enough to allow him to park his motor home and his boat. 
Frank Galli of Willella Place has jet skis.  Are they illegal under this new law?  The law must have a definition of what a recreational vehicle is. He says that if his jet skis are illegal the board should get a load of his neighbor’s home.

Andrew Bivona of Orange Lake says he owns a motor home, a jet ski, and a boat but his setback is in violation of current law.  He believes the current law is confusing and poorly enforced, and this new law will make it worse.

Supervisor Booth then solicited comments from the Board:

Councilwoman Greene announced that she intends to vote against this proposed law.  Mrs. Greene is herself a camper and believes this proposal will penalize campers.  Mrs. Greene spoke to five different families on one road and all of them have more than one camper and trailer. 

Councilman Piaquadio said he disagrees with the speakers who said that this new law will be more restrictive than existing law.  He believes it will be less restrictive and plans to vote yes.  He said the law can be tweaked down the line.
Councilman Woolsey said he is also a camper and said that many people support this proposed law, but they are not here tonight.  He pointed out that there have been two previous hearings on this proposed law and that all of the concerns of residents have been taken into consideration.  He suggests that we pass the law now and fine tune it later. We have now spent two years trying to formulate this law.  Councilman Woolsey pointed out that he too is himself a camper and is familiar with what owners of recreational vehicles have to face.  He urged people to contact the board with their own suggestions on how to improve the law and promised that these suggestions would be given every consideration as the Board seeks to tweak the law.
Councilman Ruggiero said he plans to vote for the law now but will certainly be open to revisions in the future.

Attorney for the Town Mark Taylor reported that the Orange County Planning Department recommends that the Board clarify their definition of a “recreational vehicle”, especially in relation to including motor homes in this definition.

Councilman Woolsey suggested the public hearing be left open for 90 days to give the board more time to study it.  Mark Taylor advised that this would not be legal, but the board can always amend the wording at a later date.

PUBLIC TOWN BOARD MEETING     March 3, 2014        page 3
Supervisor Booth recommended that the board pass the law now but refine and clarify it later.  He suggested that the definition of recreational vehicle be clarified and furthermore advised that jet skis and smaller vehicles can be exempted at a later date.

MOTION to close public hearing at 7:29 p.m.  Motion made by Councilman Ruggiero, seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.

Motion passed:  5 yes, 0 no, 0 abstain, 0 absent.

B.
SEQRA Designation & Determination

MOTION to adopt the attached resolution of SEQR designation and determination.  Motion made by Councilman Piaquadio, seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.

Motion passed:  5 yes, 0 no, 0 abstain, 0 absent.

C.
Resolution of Adoption
MOTION to adopt the Resolution of Local Law No. 3 of 2014 Amending Chapter 185 Entitled “Zoning” of the Code of the Town of Newburgh: Off Street Parking of Commercial Vehicles in Residential Districts and of Camping Trailers, Recreational Vehicles and Boats.  Motion made by Councilman Ruggiero, seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – no; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.

Motion passed:  4 yes, 1 no, 0 abstain, 0 absent.

7. LOCAL LAW Amending Home Occupations

A.
SEQRA Designation and Determination 
MOTION to adopt the attached resolution of SEQR designation and determination.  Motion made by Councilman Piaquadio, seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.

Motion passed:  5 yes, 0 no, 0 abstain, 0 absent.

B.
Resolution of Adoption
The hearing on this proposed law was held in 2012.
MOTION to adopt the Resolution of Local Law No. 4 of 2014 Amending Chapter 185 Entitled “Zoning” of the Code of the Town of Newburgh to Establish Supplementary Regulations Applicable to Home Occupations.  Motion made by Councilman Piaquadio, seconded by Councilman Woolsey
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.

Motion passed:  5 yes, 0 no, 0 abstain, 0 absent.

8. POLICE:

A. Hiring Part Time Police Officers
MOTION made to hire Talia Badillo, Lee Slaughter, and Michael Hansen as part time police officers, with a starting date of March 20 and a pay rate specified in the PBA contract.  Motion made by 
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Councilwoman Greene and seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.  This motion was made at the request of Police Chief Michael Clancy.
     
 VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes;                              
Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Supervisor  
Booth – yes.

     
 Motion passed:  5 yes, 0 no, 0 abstain, 0 absent.

B. Hiring of Court Officers
MOTION made to hire Jacqueline Mejia, Brett Cunningham, and Richard Tuttle as part time court officers, with a starting date of March 20 and a pay rate of $13 per hour.  Motion made by Councilwoman Greene and seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.  This motion was also made at the request of Chief Clancy, who had come to the microphone in support of this request.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes;                  Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.
Motion passed:  5 yes, 0 no, 0 abstain, 0 absent
C. (Add on)  new 8C:  Authorize Obtaining Civil Service List for Full Time Police Dispatchers
MOTION made to authorize the Police Department to obtain the Civil 
Service list for Full Time Police Dispatchers.  Motion made by 

 Councilman Piaquadio and seconded by Councilwoman Greene.  
    This motion was also made at the request of Chief Clancy.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes;                  Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; 

    Supervisor Booth – yes.
  
Motion passed:  5 yes, 0 no, 0 abstain, 0 absent
9. DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC WORKS:

A.
(Highway) Lease of Additional Radios


This item was deleted during “Changes to Agenda” at the beginning of 
this meeting.

B.
(Highway) Summer Material and Other Bids

Todd DePew, Highway Superintendent, asked to put the summer 

materials including guide rails, chip spreaders, wheel rubber tire

 rollers, line striping and aluminum box culverts, out to bid.  He also 
wishes to go out to individual bids for the cold milling machine, brush 
grinding and tree cutting.


MOTION to go out to bid for summer materials and other bids as 


outlined in Mr. DePew’s correspondence.  Motion made by Councilman 


Woolsey, seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.


VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes;                  
Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; 

    
Supervisor Booth – yes.

Motion passed:  5 yes, 0 no, 0 abstain, 0 absent

C.
(Highway) Hiring of Seasonal Employees


MOTION to hire the following persons for seasonal full time positions 


(100 days), pending completion of the necessary paperwork including 


Drug and Alcohol testing and fingerprinting, and with a start date of 


March 13, 2014:   Gary Bradley, Adam DeVirgilio, William Gross, 


William Stohner, and Andrew Stevens.  Motion was made by Council-


man Woolsey and seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.  The motion


was made at the request of Superintendent DePew.
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VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes;                  
Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; 

    
Supervisor Booth – yes.

Motion passed:  5 yes, 0 no, 0 abstain, 0 absent

10. ACCOUNTING:   2013 Bid Deposits

Jacqueline Calarco, Town Accountant, asked that ten bid deposits 
which were never redeemed be transferred at this time to the general 


fund.  They have all been in the T-31 account for over six months, and


in the past the Town Board has transferred unredeemed bid 


deposits after six months.  All are in the amount of $50 each. They are:



Reed Construction Data (West Stone Street Sewer Bid)



Advanced Excavating Inc.  (West Stone Street Sewer Bid)



Orange County Construction  (West Stone Street Sewer Bid)



Raines & Nagler Contracting  (Laurie Lane Project)



Montana Construction Corp (Laurie Lane Grandview Dr. water)



Tam Enterprises  (Laurie Lane Grandview Dr. water)



ELQ Industries  (Laurie Lane Grandview Dr. water)



Whispering Pines Dev. (Laurie Lane Grandview Dr. water)



Construction Bibeau   (Laurie Lane Grandview Dr. water)



Corp. Menamee Const. (Laurie Lane Grandview Dr. water)


MOTION to transfer $500 from the T-31 account to the general fund, 


made by Councilman Piaquadio, seconded by Councilwoman 
Greene.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes;                  
Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; 

    
Supervisor Booth – yes.

Motion passed:  5 yes, 0 no, 0 abstain, 0 absent

11. ENGINEERING:  MHE Proposal for Engineering Services for Meadow Hill Drainage/Thruway Authority Project
A proposal was put before the Board from McGoey, Hauser and Edsall, consulting engineers, regarding professional services for the drainage issue at Meadow Hill and Sycamore Drive in relation to the New York State Thruway. M H & E will provide engineering support services at a cost of approximately $10,000 to $15,000.

MOTION to accept the McGoey, Hauser and Edsall proposal made by Councilman Woolsey and seconded by Councilman Piaquadio. 
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes;                  Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.
Motion passed:  5 yes, 0 no, 0 abstain, 0 absent

12. TOWN CLERK:  Appointment of new Deputy Town Clerk

Town Clerk Zarutskie announced his intention to appoint Brenda J. Milkovich to the position of First Deputy Town Clerk, which is currently vacant.  Mr. Zarutskie requests a start date of March 20, 2014. Attorney for the Town Mark Taylor stated that this appointment is the Town Clerk’s prerogative and a vote of the Board is therefore not necessary.  Mr. Zarutskie said he is seeking Board approval of her salary.  Supervisor Booth stated that this salary is specified in the 2014 Town Budget and therefore approval of the Board at this time is also not necessary.

13. PARKS AND RECREATION:  
A.
Asbestos Survey at Young Property

The Commissioner of Parks, Recreation and Conservation,. Robert Petrillo corresponded with the Board regarding the demolition of the structures on the properties acquired by the Town from the Baxter estate and from Theresa Young’s estate.  Mr. Petrillo reports that, before he can obtain quotes for asbestos abatement, pre-demolition 
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asbestos surveys of the properties have to be completed.  Mr. Petrillo solicited two quotes: one from Hudson Valley Environmental and the other from Quest Environmental.  Hudson Valley Environmental is asking for $2,245 for the Baxter House with an additional $1,420 for a DEC variance (if needed) for a total of $3,665.   Quest Environmental gave a flat quote of $4,395.   Hudson Valley Environmental quotes $1,339 for the Young house and $552 for the barn on the Young property for a total of $1,891.   Quest’s estimates are $4,115 for the house and $2,055 for the barn, a total of $6,170.  Mr. Petrillo suggests that the funding for the Young property be taken from Water District Funds and for the Young property from the Parkland Trust funds.

MOTION to approve a pre-demolition asbestos survey to be conducted at the Young property by Hudson Valley Environmental at a cost of $1,891.   Motion made by Councilman Woolsey and seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes;                  Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.
Motion passed:  5 yes, 0 no, 0 abstain, 0 absent

MOTION to remove $1,891 from the Parkland Trust account for the purpose of paying Hudson Valley Environmental for the pre-demolition asbestos survey.   Motion made by Councilwoman Greene and seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes;                  Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.
Motion passed:  5 yes, 0 no, 0 abstain, 0 absent

No action was taken by the Board regarding the Baxter property.

B. (add on) Accept Bids for Bus Trips
Bids were submitted by both West Point Tours and Leprechaun Lines for the bus trips sponsored by the recreation department during calendar year 2014.  West Point was the low bidder on most trips, but Leprechaun underbid West Point Tours on some of them.  Commissioner Petrillo recommends that we award the bids on a trip by trip basis.  Town Clerk Zarutskie pointed out that this has been done several times in the past.

MOTION made by Councilwoman Greene and seconded by Councilman Ruggiero to award each bus trip to the lower bidder on a trip by trip basis.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes;                  Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.
Motion passed:  5 yes, 0 no, 0 abstain, 0 absent

14:  (add on)ANIMAL CONTROL:  Begin Process to Hire Animal Control Officer
MOTION to permit Chantel Haight, Animal Control Supervisor, to proceed with the process of filling the position of Animal Control Officer vacated by Jacqueline Mejia who has transferred to the Court Officer position.  Motion made by Councilwoman Greene and seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes;                  Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.
Motion passed:  5 yes, 0 no, 0 abstain, 0 absent
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15. ANNOUNCEMENTS

Councilman Woolsey commented on Supervisor Booth’s imminent resignation. He said: “We used to fight like brothers, but there wasn’t anything we would not do for each other.  I want to wish him all the best and success he can have and I certainly understand why someone would like to better himself.  For that, I say congratulations and good luck.”  

Councilman Piaquadio stated the following: “In 2001 Wayne and I were in a primary for Supervisor.  He won.
In 2003 I was elected as Councilman. I was fearful some of the friction that I created in the 2001 election would still exist.

I remember Wayne’s words well: “The people elected us to work together.”

And we have always done just that. I want to thank Wayne for his service to our Country as a Sergeant in the 
Marines. I want to thank Wayne for the outstanding family and community minded man he is.
I want to thank Wayne for his outstanding work and dedication to this Town. Wayne started as a Park Ranger and after 22 years is leaving as Supervisor, with the distinction of holding the Supervisor’s position longer than any of his predecessors. I first heard it from Mr. Zarutskie:  “The County’s gain is our loss”. Thank you, Wayne.”
Councilwoman Greene said it was a pleasure to work with him first as Receiver of Taxes and subsequently as Councilwoman.  He was always a gentleman and always knowledgeable, and it was a pleasure to work with him.  Acting Supervisor Piaquadio will have big shoes to fill.

Councilman Ruggiero, who is newly elected, said that he didn’t have the pleasure of working with Supervisor Booth and regretted that he didn’t have the opportunity to fight with him.  He congratulated him and said that he hopes he remains just a phone call away when he is needed.

Town Clerk Zarutskie recounted that he had paid tribute to Supervisor Booth at the reorganization meeting in January and he now repeats his words of complement from then.  He said Supervisor Booth has been one of the few people who truly impressed him.
16. PUBLIC COMMENTS


John Ward of Colden Park, a member of the Town of Newburgh Planning 


Board, commended Wayne and wished him the best of luck.  He believes that 


Updating the Zoning and signage codes should be a priority of the new 
administration.

Roseanne Smith of Orange Lake congratulated Supervisor Booth and wished him luck.  She said that she knows he is going to do the best for the county.  She worked with him as Town Personnel Director for many years and helped convince him to run for Town Clerk in 1999.
17. (add on) RESIGNATION 
Supervisor Booth read the following letter to the Town Board:

“Dear Town Board Members,

I respectfully submit my resignation as Supervisor of the Town of Newburgh to be effective 12:01 a.m. (0001 hrs.) Thursday, March 6, 2014.

I have been offered and have accepted the position of Deputy County Executive for Orange County.   It has been an honor and privilege to serve the residents of the Town of Newburgh for the past twenty-two years and to have served with the Town Board for the Town of Newburgh for more than twelve years.






Sincerely,






Wayne C. Booth”
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MOTION to accept Wayne C. Booth’s resignation as Town Supervisor made, with deep regret, by Councilman Woolsey.  Seconded, also with deep regret, by Councilman Ruggiero.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes;                  Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Supervisor Booth – abstain.
Motion passed:  4 yes, 0 no, 1 abstain, 0 absent

18. ADJOURNMENT
MOTION to adjourn made at 8:07 p.m. by Councilman Woolsey, seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes;                  Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.
Motion passed:  5 yes, 0 no, 0 abstain, 0 absent

Meeting adjourned at 8:07 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk
